
GOVERNMENT RESPONSE TO THE REPORT OF THE PARLIAMENTARY JOINT 

COMMITTEE ON THE NATIONAL CRIME AUTHORITY ENTITLED AN INITIAL 

EVALUATION 

The Report, which was tabled on 17 May, was occasioned by the 

Government's decision to repeal the sunset clause, section 63 

of the National Crime Authority Act 1984, which would have 

terminated the life of the Authority as at end June 1989. I 

am pleased to note that the Report supports the lifting of the 

sunset clause and, therefore, the continued operation of the 

National Crime Authority. The necessary amendment was 

effected by passage of the Crimes Legislation Amendment Act 

which received Royal Assent in June this year. 

The Report has made a number of recommendations concerning 

matters central to the Authority's performance, leadership and 

direction and as such it is appropriate they be accorded 

careful and proper consideration, The Authority is not solely 

a Commonwealth body alone; its enabling legislation provides 

for an Inter-Governmental Committee comprising Commonwealth, 

State and Northern Territory Ministers, specifically charged 

with the task of monitoring the Authority's performance. The 

National Crime Authority Act 1984 is supported by State and 

Northern Territory complementary legislation and the 

Authority, in carrying out its task, depends in great part on 

the co-operation of and co-ordination with the State and 

Territory governments and their law enforcement agencies. 












